10am - Meeting was called to order by President Chuck Y.

Secretary's Report was read by Secretary Jenn P. Minutes were accepted on a Loren / Brian motion.

Treasurer's Report was presented by Treasurer Leah J. Leah gave an update on the club's 5013C status. Leah brough up for discussion about wreath purchases for this upcoming season. Leah will work with Betti to complete the information she needs. Al S. mentioned a landowner that needs to be added to the list. A bill was submitted for prior approved accessories needed for the new UTV. Betti presented the bill for the permit / use of the ballpark for Food and Fun. Bills were previously approved. Leah spoke about Food and Fun and what a huge success it was. Leah wanted to extend a big "Thank You" to all of the volunteers. Al and Mike mentioned that there will be a bill coming for tractor assistance on the trails. A motion was made to accept the Treasure's report, bills presented and impending bill – by Loren / Bill W.

Equipment Manager – Mike P presented his report. Drop to 1x a week grooming. Need to start back dragging. Need to install new blades on the Doobie. Air conditioning in the tractor has been fixed. Groomers, please check the oil more often on the tractor. Parts that were ordered – some have arrived, and some are still in transit. Mike has requested one more part – a low amber light is needed. Cost was discussed and a motion was made by Loren / Bill W to purchase this item. Motion passed.

Trail Boss Report – Al S. gave his report as mike mentioned, we will be going to grooming 1x a week. Trail maintenance day is scheduled for Sat October 8th at 9am. Meet at the clubhouse. Al has the diesels bids back. A company was chosen. Al requested a safety gas can for transport. Al requested a propane cage for safely storing the propane.

County Rep / NW Trails Report – Loren did not attend the recent meeting. Al S. had attended – not much to report.

Membership Report – Betti presented her report. Betti presented new members – Welcome! To Douglas and Lorene Brown; Joseph and Barbara Miller; Clint and Dana Peterson; Brett and Amanda Van Damme; Michael and Lisa Visger and Gruzys. Betti shared how many paid memberships and commercial sponsors there are currently.

Event Coordinator - Food and Fun was a huge success!! One note / Breaker 3 still needs to be repaired. Raffle boards and donations and 11 50/50 rounds were incredible. Thank You, Thank You, Thank You to all of the volunteers, sponsors, donators etc. Without all of you, we could not have such a fun and successful event. Well done!

Club ride – 26 machines. Everything went well despite several other rides going on at the same time. 2 50/50 raffles occurred.

Winter Raffle tickets are now on sale. Sale began on the Fall Ride. See a board member or Doris if you would like to sell or purchase tickets. We are only selling 600 tickets this year. They are \$20 each. Our club now has a section of T for our road clean up responsibility.

Snowmobile day is October 29th at the club house. We will be a stop on the "Hunt and Run" event. Meat raffles are today – Oct 1st and Oct. 15th. Today, the 5 o'clock club donated to Lollipop steaks and 2.5 lbs. of shrimp for an extra raffle. Thank you!!

Correspondence - None at this time.

Other Business

ATV Training courses – Kirk presented some information and his progress so far with the certification. Process is moving ahead. We should be ready this spring to hold courses. There will be combo courses of ATV / Snowmobile training. Class fee was discussed.

Thank You to Jake and Bobbie Johnson for painting / staining the shed.

Vice President election – Mike P. was voted in as Vice President.

Secretary – Jenn P. was voted in as Secretary.

Other Business – Doris asked for an equipment maintenance day either in the winter or early spring to help prepare in advance of future events. This would be to check tent / awnings, tables, supplies and kitchen equipment to make sure of what we have for functioning inventory and what are needs are in advance to be able to replace quickly as needed.

Leah asked for a Wascott gift card to give to Scott Klopich for his generous donation of much needed steele. Passed on a Loren / Kirk motion. Thank you, Scott! Jenn P will get this to Scott.

Next meeting is November 5th, 2022, at 10 am. Meet at the 4 Season Rec Clubhouse.

Meeting adjourned on a Loren / Gary C motion at 11am.

Secretary's minutes submitted respectfully, by Jenn P. on October 11th, 2022